From: Read, David

To: Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)
Subject: FW: Biomass application anticipated/NWFREC
Date: Thursday, February 10, 2011 9:51:26 AM

From: Cooey, Sally

Sent: Thursday, February 03, 2011 11:25 AM

To: Read, David

Subject: FW: Biomass application anticipated/NWFREC

From: Cooey, Sally

Sent: Tuesday, February 01, 2011 11:03 AM

To: Hamilton, Shawn; Bradburn, Rick; Boudreau, Darryl; Shea, Karen; Joslyn, Andrew; Ferris, Julie
Cc: Morres, David

Subject: RE: Biomass application anticipated/NWFREC

NWEFREC withdrew their Air permit application, but they were issued a stormwater
permit on 1/27/10 for construction proposed at that time.

Depending on proposed construction, this ERP permit could need modification or a
new application.

From: Hamilton, Shawn

Sent: Tuesday, February 01, 2011 10:14 AM

To: Bradburn, Rick; Boudreau, Darryl; Shea, Karen; Joslyn, Andrew
Cc: Morres, David; Cooey, Sally

Subject: FW: Biomass application anticipated/NWFREC

FYI

Shawn Hamilton

Northwest District - Pensacola

FL Dept. of Environmental Protection
850-595-0700 office

850-776-7485 cell

From: Ferris, Julie

Sent: Tuesday, February 01, 2011 9:04 AM

To: Diaz, Jennifer

Cc: Hamilton, Shawn; Vielhauer, Trina; Linero, Alvaro; Read, David
Subject: Biomass application anticipated/NWFREC

Jennifer,

Al just gave me a heads-up that we anticipate getting an application for a biomass project,
Northwest Florida Renewable Energy Center. This is the project in Port St. Joe. This is actually a
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reapplication; the facility had started the application process a few months ago and pulled it. We
now think that the applicants will be submitting a new application in the next few days.

As always, we will have no comment on the merits of the project until we have reviewed the
application and made a determination on the permit. Any speculation at this point would be
premature as we don’t even have the application in house yet. Assuming we do get the
application in the next few days, we always get questions about how long it will take. Again we
have no answer other than the timeclock that starts once we get the application in house (We
have 90 days to process the application; we have 30 days at the beginning of that timeclock to
determine whether the application is complete)

| am heading out now (family sick) but should be checking email periodically, so let me know if you
have any questions. You also can call Al if you need any particulars (717-9076; Note the new

number)

Julie



